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Dear Parish Family,  
 

Today we celebrate the Feast of the Holy Family of Jesus, Mary, and Joseph. Today we 

want to pray for all families that they will model themselves after the Holy Family.   

However, with all the violence in the world, we also want to pray for the human family 

that we all see ourselves as children of the same God and, therefore, brothers and sisters 

of one another.  
 

This Monday, January 1, is the Solemnity of Mary, Mother of God.  Normally, January 1 

is a Holyday of Obligation.  However, this year, because it falls on Monday, it is not a 

Holyday of Obligation.  Therefore, the only Mass for the Solemnity will be Monday, 

January 1, at 9:30 a.m.   
 

January 1 has also been designated as a Day of Prayer for World Justice and Peace.  The 

theme for Pope Francis’ annual World Day of Peace message for 2024 is “Artificial 

Intelligence and Peace.”  Of course, January 1 is also New Year’s Day.   
 

Therefore, I want to strongly encourage you to attend Mass on Monday.  The parish office 

will be closed on Monday, January 1. 
 

Due to some recent incidents of unauthorized access to the church, which included thefts 

and damage, we have changed the code to enter the church from the door nearest the 

rectory.  To obtain the new code, please contact Jeannie in the parish office at 317-357-

8352, or ask any parish staff member.   If you have obtained the code, you may only give 

it to someone else as long as you know and trust that person. 
 

Although we realize this is the adoration chapel for the East Deanery, anyone whom we do not know will need to come to the parish 

center between 9:00 a.m. and 3:00 p.m. to sign in and show their ID.  The sign up sheet asks for the date, time, name, address, phone 

number and parish of anyone we do not know who wants access to the chapel or church. We will also ask them to show ID to verify that 

they are who they say they are.  They will only need to sign in once. 
 

Also, when you enter and exit the church through that door, please make sure it closes and latches properly before you walk away. 
 

I am sorry that we have to become more security conscious and for any inconvenience this may cause. 
 

As 2023 ends and 2024 begins, I once again want to thank our parish staff for everything they do throughout the year.  I want to thank our 

school staff for their commitment to providing a Catholic school education to our students.    
 

Also, I want to offer a special thank you to all those who took tags from the Giving Trees and all those who organized the gifts and 

distributed them.  I am sure many children and many people in nursing homes had a brighter Christmas because of your generosity. 
 

Finally, the entire parish staff and I want to wish you a blessed New Year.  In the Old Testament Book of Numbers [6:24-26], God 

prescribed the blessing with which Aaron and his descendants would bless the Israelites.  This blessing is particularly appropriate at the 

beginning of the New Year: 
  

The LORD bless you and keep you! 

The LORD let his face shine upon you, and be gracious to you! 

The LORD look upon you kindly and give you peace! 

Have a blessed and joyful New Year! 
 

 

 

 

 

Please welcome into our Christian 

community Owen Bautista Mejia, 

son of Roberto Bautista and 

Alexandra Mejia, who was 

baptized on Sunday, December 

17, 2023. 
 

The Parish Office will be closed on  

Monday, January 1, 2024,  

in observance of New Year’s Day.  

On Sunday, January 21, 2024, at the 
9:30 a.m. Mass, we will celebrate the 
Rite of Enrollment. At this rite our First 
Communicants will be called by name 
and gather around the altar with their 

parents as they are enrolled as candidates for First 
Eucharist. Please keep these families and children in your 
prayers during the coming months. 
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The Holy Family of Jesus, Mary, and Joseph 

 

For the Week of   January 1 – 7, 2024  
01 January Monday  

 9:30 a.m. Martha Haddin by Family 

02 January Tuesday 

 5:30 p.m. Souls in Purgatory by John T. Kelly  

03 January Wednesday  

 5:30 p.m. Dorothy Latocki by Ron Sharp 

04 January Thursday  

 5:30 p.m. Ernestine Costello   

05 January Friday   

  No Mass 

06 January Saturday – The Vigil of the Epiphany 

  5:00 p.m. For the Intentions of Fr. Bob by Your Parish 

Family 

07 January Sunday – The Epiphany 

 9:30 a.m. For the Intentions of Renee Gordon by 

Andrew & Mindy Gordon & Family 

 6:00 p.m. For the People 
 

 
December 31, 2023 – January 7, 2024 

DAY ROOM TIME GROUP 

Sunday The Holy Family of Jesus, Mary, and Joseph 

Monday Happy New Year 

 Parish Office closed  

Tuesday  

Wednesday St. Parick 
(Parish Center) 

7:00 p.m. School Commission 

Thursday  

 St. Therese 
(Parish Center) 

8:00 p.m. AA  

Friday St. Therese 
(Parish Center) 

4:00 p.m. Legion of Mary 

Saturday Church 3:30 p.m. 1st Saturday Devotions 

 New Parishioner Registration after all Weekend Masses 

Sunday Church 9:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy 

 Duffey Hall 

(School Café) 

10:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts 

 School 10:30 a.m. Religious Ed 
 

Weekend Mass Attendance (weekly averages) 
 

December 2019 – February 2020 (pre-pandemic) 608 

June 2020 – May 2021    249 

June 2021 – May 2022    434  

June 2022 – May 2023    483 

June 2023 – September 2023   469  

October 2023                                          459 

November 2023     515 

December 1 - 17     539 
 

IMPORTANT NOTICE! 

Please note! Father Bob will never ask for contributions or 
special favors via email or text. Should you receive such 
contact, do not click on links. Delete immediately.  
 

 
 

 
 

 

Thank you to everyone who 

participated in our 2023 

Giving Tree program.  

Through your generosity, we 

were able to help 156 children 

from 65 families and 20 nursing home residents to have a better 

Christmas!  The parents of the children we help are always so 

thankful for the assistance we give them to make Christmas just a 

little more special.  The nursing home residents we purchased 

gifts for were residents that had no one else to buy them any 

Christmas gifts!  May God continue to bless you as you have 

blessed others.   ~  St. Vincent de Paul, Little Flower Conference   
 

Please keep our ill and homebound 
parishioners and friends in your thoughts 
and prayers, especially the following 
people who have requested prayers for 
various reasons:   
 

Bill Ajamie, Tricia Allstatt, Fr. Mike Barton, 
Jane Bell, Esther Capps, Joe Clegg, Mark 

Clevenger, Dan Dugan, Sherri (Ruegamer) Dugger, Joanna Estes, 
Forestal Family, Carol Freeland, Olivia Garrison, Haydee Gloria, Katie 
Goodin, Margie Greene, Linda Hedges, Mary Lou Hoggatt, Lois Irwin, 
Bobbie Lawless, Bobby Lesczynski, Larry Lynch,  Catherine McKenna-
Sexton, Sally Meth, Gene Miller, Carol Murphy, Jimmy Murphy, Mike 
Payne, Ray Quinn, Bill Rathz, Judy Rathz, Scott Rhinehart, Lourdes 
Riedeman, Ray Riley, Bill Schlosser, Gary Walters, Janet Wilkerson 
 

If you get a chance, please send them a card or a note. It will brighten 
their day. This week we especially want to remember:  
 

Esther Capps 

Creekside Health and Rehab 

3114 E 46th St, Indianapolis, IN 46205 
 

 

Pray for our active military family/friends: 
 

Brian Ledgerwood, serving on the USS Theodore Roosevelt, son of 
Diane Anderson 
 

Victor Franco, serving at Malmstrom Air Force Base in Great Falls, MT. 
 

Matthew Hughey, serving at Scott Air Force Base – nephew of Rita 
Cooning. 
 

Aden S. Haigerty, United States Navy, serving aboard aircraft carrier 
USS Ronald Reagan – nephew of Mike Haigerty.    
 

Javier Estrada – United States Navy, serving in Dalgren, VA. son of 
Liliana Estrada, grandson of Martin and Shannon Estrada. 
 

Jared Cox - United States Army at Fort Riley, Kansas, grandson of Ed 
and Cindy Wernsing. 
 

Juan Santiago - United States Army at Fort Riley, Kansas, son of 
Velma Cecilio and brother of Edgar Santiago. 
 

If you or someone in your family is ill or serving our country and 
would like their name listed in the bulletin so others can pray for 
them, please contact Peggy Clegg at 317-357-8352 or 
pclegg@littleflowerparish.org. 
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STEWARDSHIP CORNER   
Your Gifts of Treasure 

 

Weekly Budget Goal $           13,200.00 

Collection of December 23 and 24 Check back next week  

Electronic Contributions 12/18-12/22 Check back next week 

Fiscal Year 2023-2024 Actual $          326,529.30 

Fiscal Year 2023-24 Budget $          330,000.00 

Fiscal Year 2023-24 YTD  DEFICIT $        -     3,470.70    

Home Improvement Fund 
 

October Contributions $       2,354.00 

November Contributions $       2,364.00 

December Contributions  $       1,844.00    
 

PLEASE NOTE 
 

PLEASE NOTE: If you would like a donation to be credited in 

2023, it must be received no later than the weekend of December 

30/31. Also, any donations received in the envelopes marked for the 

Solemnity of Mary, Mother of God (News Year’s Day) will be 

credited in 2024. 
 

United Catholic Appeal 
(gifts processed as of 12/18) 

 

     Parish Goal                                                               $ 62.294.00 

     # of gifts received or pledged                                                 75 

     Amount of gifts received or pledged                      $ 17,710.00 

 

 

Adopt-A Seminarian Program 
The Office of Priestly and Religious Vocations has 
assigned Alexander W. Lindberg to Little 
Flower in their Adopt-A-Seminarian Program. Through 
this program we ask everyone to pray 

for and send words of encouragement or care packages to Alexander 
throughout the year. There are prayer cards with his picture at the church doors. 
Direct contact information for Alexander can be found 
at www.HearGodsCall.com. 

 

 
 

CHRISTMAS MASS SCHEDULE 
 

WEEKEND MASSES JANUARY 6 & 7 
SOLEMINITY OF THE EPIPHANY OF THE LORD 

Anticipation Mass, Saturday at 5 P.M., 
Sunday at 9:30 A.M. & 6:00 P.M. 

Full Christmas Choir at 9:30 A.M. Mass  
(Music begins at 9:10 A.M.)   

 

 

 

Readings for December 30/31  

The Holy Family of Jesus, Mary and 

Joseph 
Sirach 3:2-6, 12-14 

Colossians 3:12-21 

Luke 2:22-40 

To read the readings on-line, go to 

https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/123123.cfm 
 

Jan. 1, 2024  

Solemnity of the Blessed Virgin Mary, the Mother of God 
Numbers 6:22-27 

Galatians 4:4-7 

Luke 2:16-21 

To read the readings on-line, go to 

https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/010124.cfm  
 

Readings for January 6/7, 2024  

The Epiphany of the Lord 

Isaiah 60:1-6 

Ephesians 3:2-3a, 5-6 

Matthew 2:1-12 

To read the readings on-line, go to 

https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/010724.cfm  
 

Registration is now open! The 

Archdiocese is encouraging 

strong participation from each 

of its parishes and the Faithful. 

As the host archdiocese, we have been provided with a discount 

code, Indy24, which reduces the cost of individual passes from 

$375 to $274. 
 

The complete schedule is out now with a list of featured 

speakers. You can check it out at their website. 

https://www.eucharisticcongress.org/schedule 
 

The final Mass at Lucas Oil stadium on Sunday, July 21, 

2024, will include the Indianapolis Symphony Orchestra. 

 

The Adventuresome Group will not meet in January.  

 Our next meeting will be in February.   
 

LITTLE FLOWER ATHLETIC ASSOCIATION 

 

Calling out to anyone who is looking to get involved in the gym. Even for 
an hour? Come and help at the door or concession stand. Watch and 
cheer on the Little Flower teams to victory! Get out of the house and 
help the Little Flower Community in any way you are able. If you are 
looking to volunteer and be involved, please email the Athletic 
Association at athletics@littleflowerparish.org.  
 

Go to orgsonline.com to register now. School Code 165LF-IN. We are 
looking for Coaches and Volunteers.  2024 Sports are registering now!!!! 

• Wrestling (Lourdes code: 171OLLS-IN) 

• Boys Volleyball 

• Co-Ed 5th-8th Grade Soccer 

• Co-Ed Track 

• Spring Girls Kickball 
Come to the next Athletic Association meeting on Wednesday, January 
10, at 6:00 p.m. All are Welcome! 
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The Holy Family of Jesus, Mary, and Joseph 
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3940 S. Arlington, Indy
317-783-3394

Homeowner/Contractor Rentals
Kurt Schnell 81’–Parishioner

Email: toolshed@att.net • Web: toolshedindy.com

“Preserving the Rite of Christian
Burial and Respecting the

Liturgy of Cremation.”
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